# Minutes of Regular Meeting Liberty Township, Licking County, Ohio March 11, 2019

- The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township trustees was held on Monday, March 11, 2019 in the Liberty Township House. Bill Siegel, township trustee, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. He stated the meeting was being recorded, and then led the Pledge of Allegiance.
- Roll call was taken with the following answering as present: Bill Siegel, Bill Bogantz and Dave Cole, trustees.
- A motion was made by Dave Cole to approve the regular meeting minutes from January 14, 2019. Motion seconded by Bill Bogantz and passed with all yes votes.

## Zoning Report

- Ed Wasem, Zoning Inspector: No permits
- Ray Hetterscheidt, Liberty Twp resident, questioned the swimming pool permit. Ed Wasem stated that it permits the placement of pool to property line and/or fencing.
- Bill Siegel revisited the update concerning the Zoning Resolution. Bill Bogantz has the Word document and suggests that the resolution be changed as issues arise. Bill Bogantz suggests the Zoning Board meet and discuss options for the Zoning Resolution Updates. The trustees agree to move forward with the zoning clerk getting the process started by setting a meeting with the Zoning Committee. Bill Bogantz did mention the second alternate position is still vacant on the Zoning Commission.

## Resident/Public Input

St. Albans Fire Department presented the trustees with the last month report on runs in Liberty Township. The new Chief, Mike Tyson, introduced himself.

### **Old Business**

The trash bins were replaced. A third bin was added. Rumpke will be emptying bins on a regular schedule and will be responsible for cleaning up the mess if overfilled.

#### **New Business**

- Gutter and downspout on buildings were replaced.
- Window sash will be fixed. Eric Zigo will be fixing for \$75.00.
- Resident complained about mailbox hit during snow removal. Bill Siegel investigated and found the blade was not close to the mailbox to cause damage.
- Bill Siegel mentioned he believes there is one more year remaining on the mowing contract. He will get in touch with Murray's.
- Bill Siegel questioned allowing Jeff Irvin, Road Maintenance Supervisor, be allowed to use the car wash in town to keep the new truck clean. He will use the credit card or turn in receipts for reimbursement. All the trustees agreed.

### Correspondence/Warrants/Receipts

- The February correspondences were read.
- Receipts for the month of February were read. Receipts totaled \$16,830.30.
- Payments for the month of February were read. Payments totaled \$13,999.12.
- Minutes, permits, warrants, and vouchers were signed.

Approval of the minutes of meeting held on March 11, 2019:

A motion to adjourn the regular meeting of the Liberty Township Trustees was made by Bill Bogantz, seconded by Dave Cole. Motion passed with all yes votes.

Trustee: Date: 4/8/2019

Trustee: Date: 4/8/2019

Date: 4/8/2019

Date: 4/8/2019

Date: 4/8/2019